
TOWN OF MARSHAN
DAKOTA COUNTY, MINNESOTA

Reply To:
19980 Nicolai Ave. E.
Hastings, Minnesota 55033

MARSHAN TOWNSHIP MEETING 
July 17, 2012

 The July, 2012 meeting of the Marshan Town Board was called to order by Chairman 
Jerry Bauer at 8:00 P.M. Others present were Joe Birk, Jim Wollmering, Marge Snyder and John 
Maher, 
 Minutes from the June 19th, 2012 Town Board Meeting was read. Motion by Jim 
Wollmering and seconded by Joe Birk to approve. Motion carried unanimously.
 Minutes from the Planning Commission Meeting on July 3rd, 2012 were read. Motion by 
Joe Birk and seconded by Jim Wollmering to approve. Motion carried unanimously.

Old Business:
 Ron Wasmond appeared to discuss the businesses in the township without permits. He 
presented a copy of a contractor application. This will be sent to the businesses that are just 
contractor who have some equipment, but don’t run the business from their home.

New Business:
  Ted Wagner appeared for Wayne Larson on Lillihei to get a permit to rebuild his garage 
which was damaged with a tree falling on it from the storm. The garage will be the same size as 
before. Motion by Joe Birk and seconded by Jim Wollmering to approve. Motion carried 
unanimously.
 Michele and Robbi Fischer appeared to get a building permit for a home 3218 sq. ft. with 
a 1800 sq. ft. attached garage. They also want a permit for an out building 54x74.  Motion by Jim 
Wollmering, seconded by Joe Birk to approve contingent on they get the 2 two parcels combined 
before they get the permit from Mr. Wasmond, the building inspector. Motion carried 
unanimously. 
Motion by Jim Wollmering and seconded by Joe Birk to approve the combining of the two 
properties’ for them. Motion carried unanimously.

Brandi Tracy from Braveheart Rescue and Jan Kartel and some of her supporters 
appeared. They asked for a three month extension, until October 17, 2012. They said they have 
rescue groups who have agreed to take all of the Dogs, but they need more time to get all of them 
to their new homes. These shelters are not all in Minnesota. They have 14 dogs and 7 will leave 
in about 2 weeks and the rest within the 3 months. The board requested Brandi Tracy to appear at 
the October meeting to update the board on the progress. Motion by Joe Birk and seconded by 
Jim Wollmering to approve there request of a 3 month extension. Motion carried unanimously.

Brian Hillgartner of Bolton and Menk Inc. appeared to discuss the culvert on 205th street. 
He will appear at our next meeting with more information.



 Treasurer’s report was read. Motion by Joe Birk and seconded by Jim Wollmering to 
move $29,818.10 from checking account to the Fire Fund, also to move $47,260.95 from the Fire 
Fund to the Checking Account. Motion carried unanimously.  Motion by Joe Birk and seconded 
by Jim Wollmering to approve the Treasurers report as read and printed. Motion carried 
unanimously.
 Motion by Joe Birk and seconded by Jim Wollmering to adjourn meeting. Meeting 
adjourned at 11:00 p.m.

Submitted by,
Marge Snyder, Clerk


